Debbie Baenen

From:

Stellmacher, Gina M. < Gina. Stellmacher@browncountywi.gov>

Sent:

Thursday, October 1, 2020 2:41 PM

To:

Debbie Baenen; mkardoskee@ashwaubenon.com; dwessel@villageofbellevue.org; sherri@villageofdenmark.com; Dawn.konop1@gmail.com; glenmoreclerk@yahoo.com; amaad.rivera@greenbaywi.gov; hobart@hobart-wi.org; townclerkholland@gmail.com; pfevert@villageofhoward.com; baierl05@centurytel.net; TaraC@townoflawrence.org;

cnagel@ledgeviewwisconsin.com; morrisontownhall@gmail.com;

mich wallerius @gmail.com; Debbie @Town of pitts field. Org;

villageclerk@villageofpulaski.org; jkoenig@TownofRockland.org;

clerk @town of scott.com; village administrator @suamico.org; tcoenen @wrightstown.us; jwicklund @bgcgb.org; theresa.gage @greenbayymca.org; cheeia @goldenhousegb.org;

events@heritagehillgb.org; greg_woller@usc.salvationarmy.org

Subject:

Halloween Guidance

Attachments:

TIPS FOR A SAFE Halloween!.pdf

Hello Community Partners,

With Halloween and Trick-or-Treating quickly approaching, Brown County Public Health wanted to share a recent guidance we have developed. Attached you will find a copy of the guidance to reference and share as you see fit. Please visit www.stayhealthybc.com for further information regarding COIVD-19 in Brown County. Please feel free reach out to (920)448-6400 with any questions or concerns.

Thank you so much, and stay safe!

Gina Stellmacher, BS, REHS, LHI Public Health Sanitarian

Brown County Health & Human Services Public Health Division 2198 Glendale Ave. Green Bay, WI 54303

8 920-448-6413

☑ Gina.Stellmacher@browncountywi.gov



Brown County Health & Human Services

Partnering together to build a stronger, healthier community

******** IMPORTANT CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE ******** This electronic transmission, along with any information attached may contain confidential, proprietary, or privileged information, subject to, among other protections, the Health Insurance Portability & Accountability Act of 1996, codified as 45 C.F.R. Part 160; the Public Health Service Act, codified as 42 C.F.R. Part 2; and the attorney-client/attorney work-product statutory and common law privileges. If the reader of this transmission is

not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the information contained in or attached to this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please immediately notify the sender via return e-mail, then delete the email and any of its attachments, without reading or saving the email.

Total Control Panel

Login

To: debbie@villageofallouez.com

Message Score: 50

From:

gina.stellmacher@browncountywi.gov

My Spam Blocking Level: Medium

High (60): Pass Medium (75): Pass

Low (90): Pass

Block this sender

Block browncountywi.gov

This message was delivered because the content filter score did not exceed your filter level.













HALLOWEEN AND COVID-19: A SPOOKY COMBINATION!

With fall quickly approaching, families start to plan for the upcoming holiday season, starting with Halloween. As many traditional Halloween celebrations typically involve close contact with friends and extended family, it is important to plan early and find safer options this year. Brown County Public Health has developed guidance that is consistent with the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) as well as Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS) to assist you in preventing the spread of COVID-19.

BEST PRACTICES FOR A NIGHT OF FUN WITH YOUR LIL' GHOSTS AND GHOULS!

For Trick-or-Treaters, consider these the practices to ensure a safe evening:

- If you are sick, or have recently been in contact with someone who has COVID-19 or has symptoms, stay home.
- Wear a face covering over your mouth and nose to prevent the spread of COVID-19. Masks can fit under your costume or be tied into a part of costumes!
- Avoid indoor and confined spaces keep your events outdoors when possible. Enjoy the last bit of time outside with a bonfire before winter hibernation sets in. Project a spooky movie in your yard!
- Enjoy the evening and be sure to practice social distancing by staying 6 feet away from people
 outside of your household. If you do go trick-or-treating this year, stick with your household
 members.
- When hunting for treats, be sure to carry hand sanitizer and use it often.
- Clean frequently touched items regularly.

For adults that prefer to watch for Trick-or-Treaters consider these added safety precautions:

- If you are concerned about your health or are home sick, feel free to leave your porch light off for the evening. Trick-or-Treaters will move along to the next house.
- If you still want to hand out candy, consider small bags or individually packaged candies, placed on a tray outside of your door that are easy to see by the lil' ghosts and goblins!
- For those braving the lil' monsters, please consider wearing a mask and keeping interactions with trick-or-treaters brief when handing out goodies.



























HALLOWEEN AND COVID-19: A SPOOKY COMBINATION!

This Halloween season can be especially scary with COVID-19 lurking in the darkness, so consider what level of risk you want to take on with these types of events:

EERIE LOWER RISK OPTIONS:

- Host online parties and contests. This is a great time to show off your pumpkin carving skills and that Halloween costume you spent so much time planning.
- Plan a car parade:
 - o Decorate your vehicles and show the neighborhood your Halloween spirit.
 - o Drive through festive neighborhoods to enjoy their Halloween displays.
- Dress your house and yard with Halloween-themed decorations. Make it a neighborhood contest.
- Place pre-portioned treats throughout your yard, for children to grab when trick-or-treating.
- Coordinate a murder mystery night with your family. Online options are available for friends to join in on the fun.
- Do a DIY family photoshoot. Put on those costumes and snap some pictures.
- Make your own Halloween candy/treats. This is a great opportunity to teach the kids how their favorite Halloween treat is made!

CREEPY HIGHER RISK OPTIONS:

- Halloween gatherings, parties, or events with non-household members (especially indoors)
- Traditional door-to-door trick-or-treating (without using above best practices)
- "Trunk-or-treating"













